
 

Carbon pricing proven to reduce emissions,
so why are we avoiding it?
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Opposition leader Anthony Albanese sought to claim the climate policy
high ground last week with his commitment to a net-zero emissions
target by 2050.

But figures on Australia's emissions from the Department of the
Environment and Energy help frame the political debate, and put the
policies of both Labor and the Coalition in context.
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https://www.abc.net.au/news/2020-02-21/labor-to-announce-net-zero-carbon-emissions-2050/11986308
https://www.environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/4aa038fc-b9ee-4694-99d0-c5346afb5bfb/files/australias-emissions-projections-2019-report.pdf
https://phys.org/tags/political+debate/


 

Australia's emissions fell from 611 million tonnes of CO2-equivalent in
2005 to 532 million tonnes in 2019—an average annual reduction of 5.6
million tonnes.

But the government's projections show this will slow to an average of
only 2.4 million tonnes per year over the next 10 years.

Achieving Labor's target of net-zero by 2050 would require much faster
emissions reduction: about 25 million tonnes a year.

Business groups and economists agree putting a price on carbon is the
best way to meet this objective in a low-cost way. But amid this climate
policy hodge-podge, no one is talking about it anymore.

Scott Morrison: building technologies, not policies

The summer bushfire crisis prompted demands from business and
community for climate action, triggering a repositioning by the Morrison
government

There are two arms to the government's strategy.

The first uses the falling emissions of the past 15 years to support the
argument that its target of reducing greenhouse gas emissions to 26-28%
below 2005 levels by 2030, is achievable. And, by implication, so will be
any future targets.

The problem with this claim is that the past success has been driven by
not-to-be-repeated land use changes, the now-finished Renewable
Energy Target, and coal plant closures. It has not been achieved with
current policies. And even if the current target is met, it leaves a tough
post-2030 challenge.

2/5

https://www.environment.gov.au/climate-change/publications/emissions-projections-2019
https://www.abc.net.au/news/2020-02-24/labor-commits-to-target-of-zero-net-greenhouse-gas/11996518
https://www.afr.com/companies/energy/business-hits-back-at-canavan-on-carbon-price-20190530-p51std
https://phys.org/tags/carbon/
https://phys.org/tags/climate+policy/
https://phys.org/tags/climate+policy/
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2019/dec/19/climate-crisis-australian-businesses-back-net-zero-carbon-emissions-by-2050
https://phys.org/tags/climate+action/
http://www.environment.gov.au/climate-change/publications/australias-2030-emission-reduction-target
https://www.aph.gov.au/About_Parliament/Parliamentary_Departments/Parliamentary_Library/Publications_Archive/CIB/CIB9798/98CIB10
https://www.environment.gov.au/climate-change/government/renewable-energy-target-scheme
https://www.environment.gov.au/climate-change/government/renewable-energy-target-scheme
https://ccep.crawford.anu.edu.au/publication/ccep-working-paper/12998/closures-coal-fired-power-stations-australia-local-unemployment


 

The second arm builds the case for future emissions reduction on
technology and not policy, thereby avoiding the firm targets that are
poison within the Coalition.

Morrison feels he must focus his narrative on a positive technology
action story without quantifying the costs of these actions or of inaction.
This is a high-wire act, but he has little political choice in the short-term.
It may yet buy him the space he needs in the medium-term.

Anthony Albanese: needs credibility

Albanese has almost certainly made the right political call to embrace the
target of net-zero emissions by 2050. He is on the right side of the broad
Australian debate.

Yet, this call brings its challenges. Labor has a year or so to develop a
clear and compelling narrative that uses the target as the long-term
objective, builds an economy-wide pathway to its achievement, and is
supported by a policy framework to follow that pathway.

Labor has considerable experience, much of it painful, from which to
learn. It must provide enough substance to be credible but avoid getting
bogged down using economic modeling as a precise forecasting tool. It
must also directly address the role of government in supporting structural
adjustment as the new economy emerges.

The big difference this time around is Labor can harness the widespread
support across many areas of industry and the community.

Albanese has already begun to build his narrative around these themes.
His challenge is to sustain the momentum.
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https://phys.org/tags/policy/
https://www.sbs.com.au/news/scott-morrison-to-push-tech-investment-target-to-achieve-net-zero-emissions-by-2050
https://www.sbs.com.au/news/scott-morrison-to-push-tech-investment-target-to-achieve-net-zero-emissions-by-2050
https://www.abc.net.au/news/2019-11-07/labor-election-review-bill-shorten-failures-warning-for-albanese/11683892


 

Resurrecting the carbon price

In all the strategies and tactics of this round of the climate wars, the most
disturbing development must be that carbon pricing became roadkill on
the way.

Emissions must be reduced across the economy at lowest cost. Business
groups, including the Business Council of Australia, as well as
economists, recognise a carbon price is the best way to meet this
objective. And there are several models to choose from, including cap-
and-trade, baseline-and-credit and emissions intensity schemes.

The key advantage of an economy-wide carbon price is that it provides
an overall emissions constraint and leaves it to the widest possible range
of businesses and economic activities to find lowest-cost solutions.

Sector-based approaches or having governments pick winners—such as
the Commonwealth's Underwriting New Generation Investment
scheme—can reduce emissions. But this will always come at a higher
cost than a carbon price—a cost borne by consumers and taxpayers.

The government seems captured by its own past success in killing carbon
pricing mechanisms, such as Labor's carbon price regime which ran
from 2012 to 2014. This is despite the fact that two existing policies it
has overseen—the Climate Solutions Fund and the Renewable Energy
Target—incorporate explicit and implicit carbon prices respectively.

Labor seems captured by its past failure with carbon pricing, such that
Albanese now argues it's unnecessary. At the same time, he refers
positively to the abandoned National Energy Guarantee as the sort of
policy he could support, without apparently recognising it would have
included a form of carbon pricing and trading.
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https://reneweconomy.com.au/five-years-after-carbon-price-repeal-australia-remains-in-policy-abyss-43066/
https://www.bca.com.au/energy_and_climate
https://phys.org/tags/carbon+price/
https://www.energy.gov.au/government-priorities/energy-programs/underwriting-new-generation-investments-program
https://www.theguardian.com/australia-news/2020/feb/23/obscene-amount-of-money-anthony-albanese-backs-potential-cap-on-political-donations
https://www.theguardian.com/australia-news/2020/feb/23/obscene-amount-of-money-anthony-albanese-backs-potential-cap-on-political-donations


 

As we settle into the third decade of the 21st century, it seems our best
hope for the near-term is a combination of sector-based, technology-
driven, third-best policies that will deliver progress for a while.

Long-term environmental and economic success will depend on
returning to first-best policies when we learn from the consequences.

This article is republished from The Conversation under a Creative
Commons license. Read the original article.
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http://theconversation.com
https://theconversation.com/carbon-pricing-its-a-proven-way-to-reduce-emissions-but-everyones-too-scared-to-mention-it-132342
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